
AH Committee 

Subject: 	 FW: Makia Farms Development 

From: william masotti 
Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2019 12:30:45 PM (UTC-10:00) Hawaii 
To: AH Committee 
Subject: Makia Farms Development 

Dear Mayor Victorino and County Council Members, I am against the Makia Farm Development. 
Reasons: 1, 
Laniuopko does not have enough ag water to support farmers or residents that live there to date. 

Water is doled out to residents on a schedule of on 1/2 day for 4-5 days than off for 6-7 days. 
This has been going on since May. 
Every person I talk with from West Maui Land or water company has a different story. However, no 
water. How will these new Makia farms suppose to facilitate a farm without water. 
Reason 2, 
Mr Brown construction company has subdivided every 2 area lots that he has built on in 
Launipoko. I can't even talk to a State planning person about it because Launiopoko is suppose to 
be for agriculture. Very interesting that Mr Brown has the permits in hand at start of each 
condominiumizes prosperity project. Really wish someone would check on him. 
Reason 3, Launipoko development needs a lot of updating to their already paid owners that has not 
been done. 
Let make Peter Martin and associates and Mr Brown do their improvements first then ask to build 
more. Have them put there money where their mouth is. 
Let's try to make each developer try to do business through all the correct channels of the County 
and State requirements. 
Thank you, 
Elaine Masotti 
Lot 7 

Sent from my iPhone 


